FINHAM   RESIDENTS   ASSOCIATION
www.finham.org.uk


Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held on Monday 1 September 2014 
Present:
	Committee
Members:
	Bob Fryer (Chairman), Kathy Boulton, Ann Bush, Alan Elliott, Angela Fryer, Leroi McLawrence, Graham Reynolds and Colin Salt

	Councillors:
	Cllr Gary Crookes

	Police:
	PCSO Jon Steed and PCSO Mike Wiliams

	Guests
	John Archer

	Apologies:
	Sam Hyndman, Joyce Reynolds and Cllr Tim Sawdon


 1. Minutes of Previous Meeting

The Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted


 2. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

 3. Police Report

(a) Crime Statistics

PCSO Jon Steed reported that during August there had been an increase in the number burglaries.

(b) Pedestrian Crossing – St Martins Road

Bob Fryer requested that the sound signal on the pedestrian crossing on St Martins Road which has been turned off, be put back on as visually impaired people would find it difficult to know when to cross.  Cllr Crookes undertook to investigate.

(c) Speed Checks

Bob Fryer asked if there were any plans to carry out speed checks in the area.


 4. Correspondence

National Express

Meetings with Mr Newbold of National Express have been arranged for 5 September with Bob Fryer and Bryan Thompson, and on 29 September with members of the Senior Citizens Club at St Martins Church. 

 5. Treasurer’s Report 

In the absence of the Treasurer there was no report.

 6. Correspondence

(a) Application for Parish Council Status

Alison Hodge of the National Association of Local Councils (NACL) has offered to attend a meeting. It was agreed to invite her for next meeting, 22 September.

Grants up to £10,00 are available to assist initial costs.

(b) Green Belt

Green Belt land in Keresley is under threat and Bob Fryer is liaising with Keresley PC.

 7. Rounds Report

Alan Elliott reported that £532.20 in subscriptions had been collected from the Rounds.

 8. Councillors' Report


Cllr Crookes expressed the opinion that in order for CCC to build the number of houses required, it is possible that building on Kings Hill will be required.  Should this be the case he would ask that land be released for the provision of a playground.

 9. Trees, Roads and Footpaths

Graham Reynolds stated that orange tape had been put around various trees along St Martins Road and that a Planning Application had been made for the trimming/felling of trees which were protected by Tree Protection Orders (TPOs) at 45a St Martins Road.  Kathy Boulton undertook to investigate.

 10. Planning Applications

(a) 6a Fosseway Road

A planning application has been made in connection with 6a Fosseway Road for change of use to multiple occupancy.  This property was built on a piece of land in between Fosseway Road and Daleway Road.  Concern has been raised as this would increase the amount of traffic and to gain entry from Fosseway Road, vehicles would have to drive up/cross a public footpath.

(b) 377 Green Lane

Following the recent rejection of a planning application in connection with the above, a revised application has been received.

 11. Any Other Business

Green Verges

Damage to the green verges in St Martins Road is being caused by vehicles parking.  This is as a result of multiple occupancy houses.

 12. Date of Next Meeting

22 September 2014

